
INFORMATION ITEM 

REPORT OF MEETING DATE 
ITEM 
NO  

RESOURCES 
DIRECTORATE 

PUBLIC PROTECTION COMMITTEE 27 NOVEMBER 2015 6 

 

HENRY STREET WORKING GROUP 

 

PUBLIC ITEM   

This item is for consideration in the public part of the meeting. 

SUMMARY OF INFORMATION 

At the last meeting of the Public Protection Committee, the Committee considered an item relating to 
the hackney carriage stands on Dicconson Terrace and Henry Street, Lytham.   

Following discussion, the Committee resolved to 
1. To leave the stands in their present location and seek to further discourage the public from parking 
on them during the evenings; and  
2. To establish a working party (comprising the Chairman of committee and Councillors Barker, 
Blackshaw and Clayton) with a view to examining the options available to address the issues outlined 
in the report and reporting back to a future meeting of the committee.    

The working party has now met on 2 occasions, firstly to discuss the way forward and secondly to meet 
with a representative from Lancashire County Council Highways. 

Further meetings are scheduled for the 17th November with the residents in the area and the 24th 
November with members of the trade (both taxis and licensed premises) and a full report will be 
submitted in due course.  

 

SOURCE OF INFORMATION 
Members of the Working Party and Environmental Health Manager 

 

LINK TO INFORMATION 
N/a 

 

WHY IS THIS INFORMATION BEING GIVEN TO THE COMMITTEE? 

The resolution of the Public Protection Committee required that the group reports back to the 
Committee.  Whilst the Group is continuing to meet, the opportunity is being taken to update the 
Committee of the current situation.  

 

FURTHER INFORMATION 
Contact Chris Hambly, Environmental Health Manager, (chris.hambly@fylde.gov.uk, 01253 658422) 
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